
 

 

 

 

EUROPEAN UNION 

euoffice@osce.org  eeas.europa.eu/delegations/vienna   PAGE 1/2 

OSCE Permanent Council N°1221 
Vienna, 28 March 2019 

EU Statement on the final judgement in the Karadžić case   
 
 

The EEAS Spokesperson issued a statement on 20 March 2019 on the final 

judgement in the Karadžić case:  

“The final judgement in the Karadžić case before the International Residual 

Mechanism for Criminal Tribunals (IRMCT) by the Appeals Chamber closes a case 

relating to some of the most tragic events in Europe's recent history, involving war 

crimes, crimes against humanity and genocide.  

Our deep sympathies are with those who lost their loved ones and those who 

survived. 

The European Union fully respects the decisions of the International Criminal 

Tribunal for the former Yugoslavia (ICTY) and the IRMCT. We reiterate the need for 

full cooperation with the International Residual Mechanism for Criminal Tribunals, as 

the ICTY's successor. The EU expects all leaders in the region to support the 

decisions of the international tribunals and to refrain from any statements or actions 

casting doubt on the independence or the impartiality of the adjudication process. 

Denial or revisionism contradict the most fundamental European values.   

International criminal justice not only contributes to ending impunity but also to 

fostering broader trust and reconciliation within Bosnia and Herzegovina and in the 

region as a whole. The EU also supports the effective and efficient domestic 

processing of war crimes, to complement and follow up on the work of international 

tribunals.  

The OSCE Secretariat bears no responsibility for the content of this document 

and circulates it without altering its content. The distribution by OSCE 

Conference Services of this document is without prejudice to OSCE decisions, 

as set out in documents agreed by OSCE participating States. 
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Reconciliation requires an honest and factual assessment of the past, coming from 

within societies and bringing together all parties to the conflict. Education and 

awareness are key.” 

The Candidate Countries NORTH MACEDONIA*, MONTENEGRO* and ALBANIA* and the EFTA 

countries ICELAND, LIECHTENSTEIN and NORWAY, members of the European Economic Area, as 

well as the REPUBLIC OF MOLDOVA, GEORGIA and ANDORRA align themselves with this statement. 

* North Macedonia, Montenegro and Albania continue to be part of the Stabilisation and Association 

Process. 
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